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telephone and facsimile numbers, e-
mail, and sponsoring organization, if 
any). 

Expert Panel Meeting Planned 

The CERHR will hold an expert panel 
meeting March 3–5, 2004, at the Holiday 
Inn Old Town Select, 480 King Street, 
Alexandria, VA 22314 (telephone: 703–
549–6080, facsimile: 684–6508). The 
CERHR has asked the expert panel to 
review the scientific evidence regarding 
the potential reproductive and/or 
developmental toxicity associated with 
exposure to fluoxetine. The expert panel 
will review and revise the draft expert 
panel report and reach conclusions 
regarding whether exposure to 
fluoxetine is a hazard to human 
development or reproduction. The 
expert panel will also identify data gaps 
and research needs. 

This meeting is open to the public 
and attendance is limited only by the 
available meeting room space. The 
meeting will begin at 8:30 a.m. each 
day. On March 3 and 4, it is anticipated 
that a lunch break will occur from 
noon–1 p.m. and that the meeting will 
adjourn 5–6 p.m. The meeting is 
expected to adjourn by noon on March 
5; however, adjournment may occur 
earlier or later depending upon the time 
needed by the expert panel to complete 
its work. Anticipated agenda topics for 
each day are listed below. Following the 
expert panel meeting and completion of 
the expert panel report, the CERHR will 
post the report on its website and solicit 
public comment through a Federal 
Register notice. 

Preliminary Meeting Agenda 

Meeting begins at 8:30 a.m. each day 
Lunch break anticipated from noon–1 

p.m. 

March 3, 2004 

Opening remarks 
Oral public comments (7 minutes per 

speaker; one representative per group, 
see below) 

Review of sections 1–4 of the draft 
expert panel report on fluoxetine 

Discussion of Section 5.0 Summary, 
Conclusions, and Critical Data Needs 

March 4, 2004 

Discussion of Section 5.0 Summary, 
Conclusions, and Critical Data Needs 

Preparation of draft summaries and 
conclusion statements 

March 5, 2004 

Presentation, discussion of, and 
agreement on summaries and 
conclusions 

Closing comments 

Oral Public Comments Welcome at 
Expert Panel Meeting 

Time is set-aside on March 3, 2004, 
for the presentation of oral public 
comments at the expert panel meeting. 
To facilitate planning, those persons 
wishing to make oral public comments 
are asked to contact Dr. Shelby by 
February 25 (contact information 
provided above). Seven minutes will be 
available for each speaker (one speaker 
per organization). When registering to 
comment orally, please provide your 
name, affiliation, mailing address, 
telephone and facsimile numbers, e-
mail and sponsoring organization (if 
any). If possible, also send a copy of the 
statement or talking points to Dr. Shelby 
by February 25. This information will be 
provided to the expert panel to assist 
them in identifying issues for discussion 
and will be noted in the meeting record. 
Registration for presentation of oral 
comments will also be available at the 
meeting on March 3, 2004 (7:30–8:30 
a.m.). Those persons registering at the 
meeting are asked to bring 20 copies of 
their statement or talking points for 
distribution to the expert panel and for 
the record. 

Fluoxetine Expert Panel 

The CERHR expert panel is composed 
of independent scientists selected for 
their scientific expertise in reproductive 
and/or developmental toxicology and 
other areas of science relevant for this 
review. 

Expert Panel Members and Affiliation 

Ronald Hines, Ph.D., Chair, Medical 
College of Wisconsin, Milwaukee, WI 

Jane Adams, Ph.D., University of 
Massachusetts, Boston, MA 

Germaine M. Buck, Ph.D., National 
Institute of Child Health and Human 
Development Rockville, MD 

Willem Faber, Ph.D., WFT Consulting, 
LLC, Victor, NY 

Joseph F. Holson, Ph.D., WIL Research 
Laboratories, Inc., Ashland, OH 

Sandra W. Jacobson, Ph.D., Wayne State 
University School of Medicine, 
Detroit, MI 

Martin Keszler, M.D., Georgetown 
University Hospital, Washington, DC 

Robert Taylor Segraves, M.D., Ph.D., 
MetroHealth Medical Center, 
Cleveland, OH 

Lynn T. Singer, Ph.D., Case Western 
Reserve University, Cleveland, OH 

I. Glen Sipes, Ph.D., University of 
Arizona, Tucson, AZ 

Kennth McMartin, Ph.D., Louisiana 
State University, Shreveport, LA 

Paige L. Williams, Ph.D., Harvard 
School of Public Health, Boston, MA 

Background Information on the CERHR 
The NTP established the NTP CERHR 

in June 1998 [Federal Register, 
December 14, 1998 (Volume 63, Number 
239, page 68782)]. The CERHR is a 
publicly accessible resource for 
information about adverse reproductive 
and/or developmental health effects 
associated with exposure to 
environmental and/or occupational 
exposures. Expert panels conduct 
scientific evaluations of agents selected 
by the CERHR in public forums. 

The CERHR invites the nomination of 
agents for review or scientists for its 
expert registry. Information about 
CERHR and the nomination process can 
be obtained from its Home page (http:/
/cerhr.niehs.nih.gov) or by contacting 
Dr. Shelby (contact information 
provided above). The CERHR selects 
chemicals for evaluation based upon 
several factors including production 
volume, extent of human exposure, 
public concern, and published evidence 
of reproductive or developmental 
toxicity. 

CERHR follows a formal, multi-step 
process for review and evaluation of 
selected chemicals. The formal 
evaluation process was published in the 
Federal Register notice July 16, 2001 
(Volume 66, Number 136, pages 37047–
37048) and is available on the CERHR 
Web site under ‘‘About CERHR’’ or in 
printed copy from the CERHR.

Dated: October 31, 2003. 
Samuel H. Wilson, 
Deputy Director, National Institute of 
Environmental Health Sciences.
[FR Doc. 03–28042 Filed 11–6–03; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4140–01–P

DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND 
URBAN DEVELOPMENT 

[Docket No. FR–4815–N–86] 

Notice of Submission of Proposed 
Information Collection to OMB: 
Request for Occupied Conveyance

AGENCY: Office of the Chief Information 
Officer, HUD.
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: The proposed information 
collection requirement described below 
has been submitted to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review, as required by the Paperwork 
Reduction Act. The Department is 
soliciting public comments on the 
subject proposal. 

The information provides a basis for 
the management and administration of 
the property disposition program. In 
addition, information will determine if 
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occupants are granted a request of 
continued occupancy in a single-family 
property (1 to 4 units) after HUD 
acquires title.
DATES: Comments Due Date: December 
8, 2003.
ADDRESSES: Interested persons are 
invited to submit comments regarding 
this proposal. Comments should refer to 
the proposal by name and/or OMB 
approval number (2502–0268) and 
should be sent to: Lauren Wittenberg, 
OMB Desk Officer, Office of 
Management and Budget, Room 10235, 
New Executive Office Building, 
Washington, DC 20503; Fax number 
(202) 395–6974; e-mail 
Lauren_Wittenberg@omb.eop.gov.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Wayne Eddins, Reports Management 
Officer, AYO, Department of Housing 
and Urban Development, 451 Seventh 
Street, Southwest, Washington, DC 
20410; e-mail Wayne_Eddins@HUD.gov; 
telephone (202) 708–2374. This is not a 
toll-free number. Copies of the proposed 
forms and other available documents 
submitted to OMB may be obtained 
from Mr. Eddins.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
Department has submitted the proposal 
for the collection of information, as 
described below, to OMB for review, as 
required by the Paperwork Reduction 
Act (44 U.S.C. Chapter 35). The Notice 
lists the following information: (1) The 
title of the information collection 
proposal; (2) the office of the agency to 
collect the information; (3) the OMB 
approval number, if applicable; (4) the 
description of the need for the 
information and its proposed use; (5) 
the agency form number, if applicable; 
(6) what members of the public will be 
affected by the proposal; (7) how 
frequently information submissions will 
be required; (8) an estimate of the total 
number of hours needed to prepare the 
information submission including 
number of respondents, frequency of 
response, and hours of response; (9) 
whether the proposal is new, an 
extension, reinstatement, or revision of 
an information collection requirement; 
and (10) the name and telephone 
number of an agency official familiar 
with the proposal and of the OMB Desk 
Officer for the Department. 

This Notice also lists the following 
information: 

Title of Proposal: Request to Occupied 
Conveyance. 

OMB Approval Number: 2502–0268. 
Form Numbers: Form HUD–9539. 
Description of the Need for the 

Information and Its Proposed Use: The 
information provides a basis for the 
management and administration of the 

property disposition program. In 
addition, information will determine if 
occupants are granted a request of 
continued occupancy in a single-family 
property (1 to 4 units) after HUD 
acquires title. 

Respondents: Individuals or 
households, Business or other for-profit, 
Not-for-profit institutions, State, local or 
tribal government. 

Frequency of Submission: On 
occasion, to request occupied 
conveyance of property. 

Reporting Burden: Number of 
Respondents 12,750; Average response 
per respondent 5.86;: Total annual 
responses 74,750; Average burden per 
response 0.28 hrs. 

Total Estimated Burden Hours: 
21,125. 

Status: Extension of a currently 
approved collection.

Authority: Section 3507 of the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995, 44 U.S.C. 35, as 
amended.

Dated: October 31, 2003. 
Wayne Eddins, 
Departmental Reports Management Officer, 
Office of the Chief Information Officer.
[FR Doc. 03–28008 Filed 11–6–03; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4210–72–P

DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND 
URBAN DEVELOPMENT 

[Docket No. FR–4809–N–45] 

Federal Property Suitable as Facilities 
To Assist the Homeless

AGENCY: Office of the Assistant 
Secretary for Community Planning and 
Development, HUD.
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: This Notice identifies 
unutilized, underutilized, excess, and 
surplus Federal property reviewed by 
HUD for suitability for possible use to 
assist the homeless.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Mark Johnston, room 7266, Department 
of Housing and Urban Development, 
451 Seventh Street, SW., Washington, 
DC 20410; telephone (202) 708–1234; 
TTY number for the hearing- and 
speech-impaired (202) 708–2565 (these 
telephone numbers are not toll-free), or 
call the toll-free Title V information line 
at 1–800–927–7588.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: In 
accordance with 24 CFR part 581 and 
section 501 of the Steward B. McKinney 
Homeless Assistance Act (42 U.S.C. 
11411), as amended, HUD is publishing 
this Notice to identify Federal buildings 
and other real property that HUD has 
reviewed for suitability for use to assist 

the homeless. The properties were 
reviewed using information provided to 
HUD by Federal landholding agencies 
regarding unutilized and underutilized 
buildings and real property controlled 
by such agencies or by GSA regarding 
its inventory of excess or surplus 
Federal property. This Notice is also 
published in order to comply with the 
December 12, 1988 Court Order in 
National Coalition for the Homeless v. 
Veterans Administration, No. 88–2503–
OG (D.D.C.). 

Properties reviewed are listed in this 
Notice according to the following 
categories: Suitable/available, suitable/
unavailable, suitable/to be excess, and 
unsuitable. The properties listed in the 
three suitable categories have been 
reviewed by the landholding agencies, 
and each agency has transmitted to 
HUD: (1) Its intention to make the 
property available for use to assist the 
homeless, (2) its intention to declare the 
property excess to the agency’s needs, or 
(3) a statement of the reasons that the 
property cannot be declared excess or 
made available for use as facilities to 
assist the homeless. 

Properties listed as suitable/available 
will be available exclusively for 
homeless use for a period of 60 days 
from the date of this Notice. Where 
property is described as for ‘‘off-site use 
only’’ recipients of the property will be 
required to relocate the building to their 
own site at their own expense. 
Homeless assistance providers 
interested in any such property should 
send a written expression of interest to 
HHS, addressed to Shirley Kramer, 
Division of Property Management, 
Program Support Center, HHS, room 
5B–41, 5600 Fishers Lane, Rockville, 
MD 20857; (301) 443–2265 (this is not 
a toll-free number). HHS will mail to the 
interested provider an application 
packet, which will include instructions 
for completing the application. In order 
to maximize the opportunity to utilize a 
suitable property, providers should 
submit their written expressions of 
interest as soon as possible. For 
complete details concerning the 
processing of applications, the reader is 
encouraged to refer to the interim rule 
governing this program, 24 CFR part 
581. 

For properties listed as suitable/to be 
excess, that property may, if 
subsequently accepted as excess by 
GSA, be made available for use by the 
homeless in accordance with applicable 
law, subject to screening for other 
Federal use. At the appropriate time, 
HUD will publish the property in a 
Notice showing its as either suitable/
available or suitable/unavailable. 
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